
 

 

Town of Springvale 
Minutes of Board Meeting 

held Monday, July 21, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

The meeting was called to order by Town Chairman, Eric Hau.  Those present were 
Supervisors Barbara Hollander and Brian Madigan via speaker phone, Treasurer Rose 
Riedeman, Deputy Clerk Pat Heyer. 

Visitors: None 

The minutes of the June 19, 2025 board meeting were approved on a motion by B. Hollander, 
second by B. Madigan and unanimously carried. 
 
Invoice listing for the month of July was reviewed and approved on a motion by B. Madigan, 
second B. Hollander and unanimously carried. 
 
Treasurer, Rose Riedeman presented the Treasurer’s Report for the month of June 2025 and 
updated balances as follows: 
Checking: $24,899.90 
General Money Market: $174,999.86 
Highway Money Market: $94,036.93 
Fire Money Market: $206,478.44 
Clerk’s letter & notices: 

• Due to the clerk’s computer being outdated, a new laptop computer was purchased from 
Best Buy.  Best Buy transferred all necessary files to new computer. 

Town Chairman letter & notices: 

• Met with equipment driver, Brett Colien and together viewed the damage on Towne Rd. 
Updates/contact by Supervisors: 

• B. Madigan was contacted by Pat Luedtke that their fire sign was damaged when a tree 
fell on it.  Brian looked at it but didn’t have the tools with him to fix it at the time.  He will 
go back and see if he can repair. 

Old Business: 

• Regarding flooring at Town Hall: Eric has not heard back from Green Lake Flooring, but 
he will try once more before attempting to get an estimate from somewhere else. 

New Business: 

• Following discussion, a motion was made by B. Madigan to fix the 150’ x 10’ section of 
Towne Road and split the cost with Brett Colien.  Motion second by B. Hollander and 
unanimously carried. 

• Set date for August meeting:  Monday August 18, 2025 @ 6:30 p.m. 

Personnel Matters:  None 
Equipment Matters:  

• Mower problems, but Luke has resolved the issue. 
Highway Matter:  

• Concern about wild parsnip on the roadsides.  Supervisor B. Madigan stated that for a 
township employee to spray these weeds they would need to be certified.  Bottom line, 
there is nothing the township can do this year except mow because spraying needs to be 
done in May or June. 

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by B. Hollander, second by B. Madigan and 
unanimously carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Heyer, Town of Springvale Deputy Clerk 


